


communities’ growth and development.  It is our understanding that Intermediate Data Submittal 
(IDS) #5 has been completed by SMPDD’s team and subsequently submitted as an MT-2 
Application through the FEMA online Letter of Map Change portal on March 11, 2024.  We 
hope your office will take steps to guarantee a timely review of the submitted package and 
perform the review as a single submission for the entire Mississippi coast – not as 15 individual 
studies representing each community. 

FEMA has provided continuous support to this study by facilitating detailed milestone Quality 
Assurance/Quality Control (QA/QC) reviews of IDS #1-4 by COMPASS PTS Joint Venture 
(COMPASS JV), who are the mapping partners at FEMA Region IV.  The SMPDD study team 
worked with COMPASS JV to ensure that their comments were addressed and resolved.  The 
ongoing collaboration between SMPDD and FEMA ensures that the program remains aligned 
with regulations and uses the latest scientific and technological advancements. 

Consequently, we request the agency leverage the expertise of the COMPASS JV reviewers who 
conducted QA/QC of the previously submitted IDS #1-4 to expedite the MT-2 application 
approval process.  

We understand FEMA Region IV has been made aware of this project on several occasions, 
including continuous milestone updates and schedule progression.  Additionally, we support 
continued cooperation regarding this project, including review of the IDS #5 data and report, 
development of preliminary maps, community outreach, publication of appropriate regulatory 
documents, and production of new DFIRMs.  Timely and effective coordination between the 
FEMA Region IV Office, COMPASS JV, and the SMPDD project team are essential to ensure 
expeditious completion of this project. 

In summary, we request that your office: 

● Capitalize on the past IDS reviews to expedite processing and maintain continuity with 
the same review team (COMPASS JV). 

● Process the Letter of Map Change portal community applications as one (1) project and 
not as individual communities.  We support bundling the applications into three (3) 
county groups, if necessary. 

● Ensure adequate funding has been appropriated for the review and processing of this 
project through completion. 

● Ensure timely and effective coordination between the FEMA Region IV team, SMPDD, 
and the MSCMRP team throughout this process. 

We appreciate your support for the State of Mississippi’s efforts in developing their own 
Physical Map Revision and look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.  

 

 



___________________________   ___________________________ 
Roger F. Wicker      Cindy Hyde-Smith 
United States Senator     United States Senator 
 

 

___________________________   ___________________________ 
Mike Ezell       Bennie Thompson 
Member of Congress     Member of Congress 
 

 

___________________________   ___________________________ 
Trent Kelly      Michael Guest 
Member of Congress     Member of Congress 
 

 

 

 

 


